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BEFORE THE ENEKGY RESOURCES CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT 
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

APPLICATION FOR 
CERTIFICATION FOR THE 
EASTSHORE ENERGY CENTER IN 
HAYWARD BY TIEHRA ENERGY I 

i 

DOCKET NO. 06-AFC-6 
(AFC Accepted 1 1/8/06) 

EASTSHORE ENERGY 1,LC'S COMMENTS ON THE 
PRESIDING MEMBER'S PROPOSED DECISION 

Pursuant to Title 20 of the California Code of Regulations Section 1749(,b) and the Notice 

of Availability of the Presiding Member's Proposed Decision and Notice of Evidentiary Hearing 

and Notice of Committee Conference, Eastshore Energy Center (Eastshore) hereby files 

comments on the Presiding Member's Proposed Decision (PMPD). 

GENERAL COMMENTS: 

The Applicant is astonished and baffled by the Committee's recommendation for denial of the 
Eastshore Energy Center. As demonstrated by the extensive exhibits, including written and 
verbal testimony presented by the Applicant for this proceeding, the Committee's 
recommendation reflects an incomplete, distorted and inappropriate distillation of the record. 
The Committee cannot logically rely upon flawed Staff calculations and overlook actual 
overflight measurements and technical complete modeling that demonstrates there is no aviation 
safety risk. We urge the Committee to reconsider its flat dismissal of the Applicant's Plume 
Overflight Study which offers the only scientific evidence upon which to render an informed 
decision in this matter. The Committee must also not defer its reasoned, independent judgment 
for the obviously biased decision making of the City of Hayward, who has reached inexplicable 
and opposite conformity determinations for two power plants in very close proximity. 

We urge the Committee to reconsider and reverse its preliminary decision. 

There is NO Risk to Aviation Safety And NO Significant Unmitigated Environmental Impacts 
From The Proiect 

The Committee ignored the extensive technical information regarding aviation safety presented 
by the Applicant throughout the proceeding. The record clearly presented evidence, supported 
by thermal plume modeling and a detailed protocol involving the flyover of the Barrick facility 
that clearly demonstrated that thermal plumes from the Eastshore site will not cause an aviation 
safety risk. The Committee cannot justifiably adopt a flawed Staff evaluation simply because it 


























































































